Regular Meeting of the Wymore Public Library July 20, 2016

Present: Brenda Rempe, Vice-Pres. Absent: Gregg Grummert, Pres.

Betty Johnson, Sec'y. Janet Roberts, Librarian

JaNahn VanHorn

Sherri Jackson

Members of the Wymore Public Library met at 7:00 p.m., July 20, 2016, with Brenda Rempe, vice-president, calling the meeting to order, in the absence of Gregg Grummert, president.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

Open Issues (correspondence, communications, and public comments)

There were no open issues re correspondence, communications, and public comments.

Librarian's Report

The complete Librarian's Report is attached to the minutes. FOWL is no longer having bake sales on Saturday mornings. This summer the library is not open on Saturdays.

LEGO Club Family Night was held May 2nd at the Church of Christ. Pizza was donated and the families furnished the pop and desserts.

Tiffany Henrichs volunteered to make "sport trading cards" for the Summer Reading Program. The readers also received a ticket voucher for a Salt Dog game and a free book from Barnes & Noble. It concluded July 15th.

The Preschool Summer Reading program is to begin July 29th for two Fridays.

Unfinished Business/Old Business

The unfinished business/old business is attached to the minutes. Overdue books were discussed, especially what to do regarding one patron who has overdue books resulting in \$99 in fines. A certified letter has been sent to this patron.

We need to receive a written estimate for the outside lighting. Also, we need to complete the wall in the children's section. The Art Class will be contacted.

Strategic Plan Goals

The following items were discussed: The Wymore/Blue Springs Area Fund hold their meetings at the library the last Wednesday of the month.

The librarian has purchased eight audio CD's, \$10 each (Romance & Mysteries) from Micro Marketing.

Fifteen members of the Chapter Chat Book Club continue to meet the 2nd Thursday of the month at 7:00 p.m. at the library. The members have a facebook page.

It was reported that the Sam Wymore Days Block Party was successful.

We need to obtain books re Home Improvement & Gardening.

New Business

Discussed procedure we should use to retrieve overdue books.

The budget was discussed and approved.

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, Oct. 19th, 2016, at 7:00 p.m.

Motion to adjourn was made by JaNahn VanHorn, seconded by Betty Johnson. Carried 3-0.

Respectfully submitted,
Betty Johnson, Sery